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Safety & Environmental Enforcement, Interior § 251.3 

Notice means a written statement of 
intent to conduct geological or geo-
physical scientific research related to 
oil, gas, and sulphur in the OCS other 
than under a permit. 

Oil, gas, and sulphur mean oil, gas, 
sulphur, geopressured-geothermal, and 
associated resources. 

Outer Continental Shelf (OCS) means 
all submerged lands lying seaward and 
outside the area of lands beneath navi-
gable waters as defined in section 2 of 
the Submerged Lands Act (43 U.S.C. 
1301), and of which the subsoil and sea-
bed appertain to the United States and 
are subject to its jurisdiction and con-
trol. 

Permit means the contract or agree-
ment, other than a lease, issued pursu-
ant to this part, under which a person 
acquires the right to conduct on the 
OCS, in accordance with appropriate 
statutes, regulations, and stipulations: 

(1) Geological exploration for mineral 
resources; 

(2) Geophysical exploration for min-
eral resources; 

(3) Geological scientific research; or 
(4) Geophysical scientific research. 
Permittee means the person author-

ized by a permit issued pursuant to 
this part to conduct activities on the 
OCS. 

Person means a citizen or national of 
the United States; an alien lawfully ad-
mitted for permanent residence in the 
United States as defined in section 8 
U.S.C. 1101(a)(20); a private, public, or 
municipal corporation organized under 
the laws of the United States or of any 
State or territory thereof; and associa-
tions of such citizens, nationals, resi-
dent aliens, or private, public, or mu-
nicipal corporations, States, or polit-
ical subdivisions of States or anyone 
operating in a manner provided for by 
treaty or other applicable inter-
national agreements. The term does 
not include Federal agencies. 

Processed geological or geophysical in-
formation means data collected under a 
permit and later processed or reproc-
essed. Processing involves changing the 
form of data so as to facilitate inter-
pretation. Processing operations may 
include, but are not limited to, apply-
ing corrections for known perturbing 
causes, rearranging or filtering data, 
and combining or transforming data 

elements. Reprocessing is the addi-
tional processing other than ordinary 
processing used in the general course of 
evaluation. Reprocessing operations 
may include varying identified param-
eters for the detailed study of a specific 
problem area. Reprocessing may occur 
several years after the original proc-
essing date. Reprocessing is determined 
to be completed on the date that the 
reprocessed information is first avail-
able in a useable format for in-house 
interpretation by BOEM or the per-
mittee, or becomes first available to 
third parties via sale, trade, license 
agreement, or other means. 

Secretary means the Secretary of the 
Interior or a subordinate authorized to 
act on the Secretary’s behalf. 

Shallow test drilling means drilling 
into the sea bottom to depths less than 
those specified in the definition of a 
deep stratigraphic test. 

Significant archaeological resource 
means those archaeological resources 
that meet the criteria of significance 
for eligibility to the National Register 
of Historic Places as defined in 36 CFR 
60.4. 

Third Party means any person other 
than the permittee or a representative 
of the United States, including all per-
sons who obtain data or information 
acquired under a permit from the per-
mittee, or from another third party, by 
sale, trade, license agreement, or other 
means. 

Violation means a failure to comply 
with any provision of the Act, or a pro-
vision of a regulation or order issued 
under the Act, or any provision of a 
lease, license, or permit issued under 
the Act. 

You means a person who applies for 
and/or obtains a permit, or files a No-
tice to conduct geological or geo-
physical exploration or scientific re-
search related to oil, gas, and sulphur 
in the OCS. 

§ 251.2 [Reserved] 

§ 251.3 Authority and applicability of 
this part. 

BSEE authorizes you to conduct ex-
ploration or scientific research activi-
ties under this part in accordance with 
the Act, the regulations in this part, 
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